
DATE TIME LOCATION

Mon, Jun 24 9:30 - 11:30 a.m. Third Architectural Control and Standards Committee - Board Room

1:30 - 3:30 p.m. United Governing Documents Review Committee - Sycamore Room

1:30 - 4:30 p.m. GRF Security and Community Access - Board Room

Tue, Jun 25  2 - 4 p.m. United Board Special Meeting – Sycamore Room

Wed, Jun 26 9 a.m. - noon United Maintenance & Construction Committee - Board Room

9:30 a.m. - noon GRF Thrive Meeting - Willow Room

Thu, Jun 27 2 - 3:30 p.m. United Agenda Prep Meeting - Willow Room

4 - 5:30 p.m. Third Candidate Meet & Greet - Board Room

Fri, Jun 28 NO MEETINGS SCHEDULED

Laguna Woods Village Community Center | 24351 El Toro Road | Laguna Woods, CA 92637

UPCOMING MEETINGS

CELEBRATE THE FOURTH OF JULY IN THE VILLAGE! 

Enjoy a fun, free Independence Day extravaganza at Clubhouse 2 from 4 to 9 p.m. DJ The 
Mad Platter performs at 4 p.m., Pickleback Shine performs at 6:15 p.m. and fireworks start at 
8:45 p.m. The event offers a kids’ fun zone, the Village Centenarian Project will be on display 
and Pool 2 will be open to all ages from 4 to 7 p.m. Food, ice-cream, kettle corn, beer and 
wine will be available for purchase. Gate opens at 4 p.m. Gate 12 may be used for unloading 
only beginning at 4 p.m.; early arrival and setup not permitted. Shuttle service will run from 
Clubhouse 7 and the Community Center to Clubhouse 2, and carpooling is recommended. 
Seating is not provided; blankets and lawn chairs are recommended. Glass bottles/containers 
and dogs/pets are prohibited. Sponsored in part by Aetna and Saddleback Emeritus. For 
more information, call 949-268-2417 or 949-597-4286, or email recreation@vmsinc.org.

COMMUNITY CENTER CREATING ADDITIONAL ELECTRIC VEHICLE 
PARKING SPACES  

The GRF Board has approved the installation of five new electric vehicle charging (EV) 
stations in the Community Center parking lot adjacent to the current two EV stations. 
EV stations established in a public space such as the Community Center qualify the Village 
to be eligible under the Southern California Incentive Project (SCIP) to be reimbursed up to 
75 percent of the cost up to $210,000. Additionally, if they are located in the public parking 
area, the cost of the project is reduced due to the fact that most of the infrastructure already 
is in place to support the additions. In order to take advantage of this incentive program, 
the work must be completed by October 2019. 

Use of these EV stations is not free; Residents will need to pay by credit card. The Village 
Energy Task Force is looking into possibly implementing a discount program for Residents. 
Three Community Center parking spaces are unavailable until Wednesday, July 3, for 
associated EV construction work. Resident access to the existing two EV stations will remain 
unrestricted. On Saturday, June 29, the parking lot on the north side of the Community 
Center will be cordoned off to complete remaining work. Access to all other center parking 
areas will remain open.

RFID RETROFIT CONSTRUCTION FOR 
GATES 4, 10 AND 14  BEGINS MONDAY, JUNE 24 

Radio frequency identification decal (RFID) retrofit construction for Gates 4, 10 and 14 
will begin Monday, June 24. The project is expected to take six weeks. 

Gates 4, 10 and 14: Alternates and Adjusted Hours
Gate 4

• Gates 1 and 2 open 24/7
• Gate 3 open 7 a.m. to 11 p.m.
• Gate 4 pedestrian access only 7 a.m. to 7 p.m.
• No parking on Avenida Sevilla from Via Los Altos to Paseo de Valencia for duration

of shutdown

Gate 10
• Gates 7, 8 and 9 open 24/7
• Gate 10 pedestrian and golf cart access 6 a.m. to 11 p.m.

Gate 14
• Gate 14 pedestrian, golf and vehicle traffic 24/7
• Lane restrictions and adjusted speed limits will be in effect

BECOME A GOOD NEIGHBOR CAPTAIN 

Become a volunteer, help your neighbors and make new friends. On Saturday, July 13, 
at the Performing Arts Center Dining Room 1 from 10 a.m. to noon, learn all about the 
Good Neighbor Captain Program, which is designed to support Village neighborhoods 
in the event of a major disaster. This is a volunteer network of Village Residents, 
supported by Village Management Services Staff. Check for future training schedules at 
lagunawoodsvillage.com/disaster.

HISTORY CENTER RECEIVES GENEROUS TREE WALK 
BROCHURE DONATION  

The History Center is excited to announce the donation of 1,000 copies each of three Tree 
Walk Guides for distribution to Residents at the History Center.

Trustee Pat Wilkinson, photographer and brochure designer, and Jean Lustig, content 
provider, donated the large-format guides reprinted in color and on paper that highlights the 
beauty of the Village trees.  

The History Center thanks Pat and Jean for their generosity.

WANT TO MAKE A DIFFERENCE IN THIRD MUTUAL? 
BECOME A BOARD MEMBER!    

Like any large organization, corporation or association, Laguna Woods Village needs 
strong, conscientious and compassionate leaders to help guide the Community into 
the future. Serving on your mutual’s board of directors is a great opportunity to make 
a positive impact in your Community, help fellow Residents and address Village issues 
you believe need attention. All Third Laguna Hills Residents interested in learning more 
about serving on their mutual’s board and participating in the upcoming fall elections are 
cordially invited to a meet and greet event Thursday, June 27, from 4 to 5:30 p.m. at the 
Community Center Board Room at 24351 El Toro Road. Enjoy wine and appetizers, 
chat with your mutual’s current directors and learn more about the application and 
election process.

CELEBRITY SERIES FEATURES DENNIS TUFANO OF 
THE BUCKINGHAMS  

On Saturday, July 6, at the Performing Arts Center at 6 and 8:30 p.m., enjoy the Best of the 
’60s with Dennis Tufano of the Buckinghams featuring Cannibal and the Headhunters. Tickets 
for $25, $30 and $45 (VIP) are on sale at the Performing Arts Center box office. VIP tickets 
include appetizers, dessert, open bar and a meet and greet with the artists in the exclusive 
VIP lounge. For more information, call 949-597-4288 or email recreation@vmsinc.org.
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TIMELESS MELODIES: GREAT JEWISH SONGWRITERS 

At the Clubhouse 2 Sequoia Ballroom on Tuesday, July 2, at 1:30 p.m., celebrate the music 
of Richard Rodgers, Irving Berlin, George and Ira Gershwin, and Harold Arlen. Tickets for 
$5 are on sale at the Clubhouse 2 office. For more information, call 949-597-4286 or email 
recreation@vmsinc.org.

RECEPTION TO CELEBRATE LAUNCH OF 
VILLAGE CENTENARIAN PROJECT         

Left: Harriet Mudge in her mid-20s and today. Right: Beatrice Hurwitz at her college 
graduation and today.

During a special reception Friday, June 28, from 2 to 3:30 p.m. at the Community Center 
Board Room, celebrate the launch of the Village Centenarian Project and learn more about 
the lives and times of more than a dozen of your most experienced neighbors. Sponsored by 
the Thrive Task Force and produced in cooperation with the Camera Club, the Video Club, 
and the Department of Recreation and Special Events, this event will feature past and current 
portraits of 16 project centenarians, as well as a video preview of three 30-minute television 
programs containing participant interviews. Refreshments will be served. 

The Village Centenarian Project will be on display at Clubhouse 2 during the Village’s July 4 
celebration event and during Grandparents’ Fun Day, scheduled for Saturday, August 3. The 
television programs are scheduled to air on Village Television during July, and the entire 
project—portraits and interviews—will be posted to the Village website late this summer.

DRIVE SAFER, DRIVE LONGER 

Wednesday, July 10, from 10 to 11:30 a.m. at Laguna Woods City Hall Council Chamber, the 
California Highway Patrol experts will present information on how to keep your driving 
skills sharp and remain in the driver’s seat. Topics will include how health conditions impact 
driving, tips to avoid risky situations on the road, vehicle comfort and safety, DMV licensing 
procedures and services, and resources to promote safe driving. Laguna Woods City Hall is 
located at 24264 El Toro Road. Space is limited. RSVP by calling City Hall at 949-639-0500.

LIVE WELL WHILE LEARNING TO COPE WITH LOW VISION 

As vision changes due to macular degeneration, glaucoma or diabetic retinopathy, 
understanding vision loss is the first step to living well with low vision. The City of Laguna 
Woods will be hosting an informative presentation, “Understanding Vision Loss,” at City 
Hall, 24264 El Toro Road, on Thursday, June 27, from 1:30 to 3:30 p.m. to help attendees 
learn new ways to adjust to changing vision. The presentation is sponsored and presented 
by the Braille Institute. For more information, call Maribel Spell at 714-503-2129.
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